Regular Board Meeting





 
December 9, 2024
6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order.  The pledge of allegiance was said. There were three residents present. 
A motion made by Jason/Darrell to approve the minutes from November 11th, 2024, Regular Board Meeting.  Motion carried.
The Treasurer’s Report was given: Beginning Balance of $265,580.19, Deposits $87,694.55 (included $50,000 Transfer), tonight’s vouchers $25,587.77, Interest $46.30, and an ending available cash balance of $277,605.24.

Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried.

Discussion regarding road inspections. Beavers are back on Cranberry Trail again. Jason received a call on Friday morning regarding Edwards Drive and accidents due to ice. Jason contacted the Lincoln County Highway Department to have sanding done. Resident called to thank town for having sanding done. Jason asked Mike regarding 50/50 cost share for Edward Drive. Mike stated he has two calls in and he hasn’t received a call back. Discussion regarding errors in the town newsletter. Also wondered about road signs being stolen that we are not aware of. One sign was knocked down, but not aware of any of them being stolen. The Lincoln County Highway Department sent a bill for breaker rock that was not previously sent for work done on the end of Burma Road. That bill is included this month.

DOT Report had to be resubmitted per Mike as the DOT didn’t receive it. Report was resent via certified mail on December 9.
Recyclables. Tonnage is going up and Baumgart is doing a good job. Jason received a call from someone on Forks Road regarding garbage pickup. Kristy received an email from a resident as well.
Job descriptions have been provided by the WTA for each position for the Town Board. 
Discussion regarding easement and contact from the lawyer. Mike has calls into lawyer. Issue is regarding someone not wanting to honor the easement. Mike will be going to land services to get history for the parcel.


Nomination papers are available. Papers can be routed starting on December 1st and need to be turned into the clerk no later than 5 pm on January 7th, 2025.
Annual Budget was handled at the last meeting.

New Business:

Discussion regarding tax payments and that they will continue to be mailed to the Town of Harding Treasurer. Carrie stated that she cannot collect at the town hall because there is no Wi-Fi service and that is needed for the tax program to run.

Public Input opportunity: None.
Clerk’s Correspondence: Drop off election equipment will be taken in by Darrell on Thursday. Kristy will coordinate with Chris Marlowe.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve the website for the town as presented. Motion carried.

Motion made by Jason/Darrell to pay the bills. Motion carried.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve Budget Amendment 2024-4. Motion carried.

Motion made by Jason/Darrell to adjourn.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kristy Ament, Clerk
